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The Hiawatha City Council met in Budget Work Session on January 10, 2011. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns and Dick Olson. Staff present: Deputy City Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Finance Director Cindy Kudrna; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks; Library Board Member, Travis Christopher; City Administrator, Gary Rogers. 
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

POLICE:

Police Chief, Dennis Marks reviewed the budget line items with the City Council; General overview of budget increases: Addition of officer academy costs of $5,000; Misc. Contractrual-E911 Board has indicated it may not fund air cards that they currently pay for. The air cards are used to connect the car computers to the State System for checking license plates, driver’s license, and communicating with Dispatch/Police Units in the amount $5,000; Vehicle Operating Supply anticipating fuel cost increases of $4,000; Capital Equipment- ICOP In-car video recording system sever replacement of $10,000. Total budget increase-$24,000. Chief Marks also noted the addition of $6,000 to the salary line item for the coverage of Hog Wild Days. The Lions currently pay a reduced hourly rate directly to the officers. Marks proposed the Lions pay the same rates directly to the City and we would compensate our employees their actual rate of pay. 
FIRE DEPARTMENT:

Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage reviewed the budget line items with the City Council; Nesslage discussed the reclassification of the Deputy Chiefs salaries. Nesslage compared their rates of pay to the Police Sergeants, however Council did not agree with that comparison and suggested comparing to the positions in question, look at education and qualifications. Buildings and Grounds was increased by $3,500 for interior painting, area carpet replacement, concrete/sidewalk repair, and a new flag pole. Net growth $76,000. 
Nesslage also noted revenues generated exceeded $300,000. This amount includes $245,000 from Ambulance, $20,000 from township fire revenue, and $47,000 from DAEC project. The Fire Department and Ambulance Service will experience about a 7% increase in run volume this calendar year. Coupled with inflation we expect expenses in some categories’ to run about 10% higher. 2009-847 runs; 2010-949 runs. 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT:

Community Development Director, Mark Powers reviewed the budget line items with the City Council noting the need for an additional portable computer and inspector to aid in the potential annexation growth and added task to complete reports.

LIBRARY:

Library Director, Jeaneal Weeks and Board member, Travis Christopher reviewed the budget line items with the City Council with a request to hire two 20-hour library assistants. The overall budget increase would be $46,494 representing a 10% budget increase; without additional staff the budget increase would be $15,100 representing a 3.3%. 

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 P.M., second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried. 

                                                                                                            __________________________

                                                                                                            Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk

